
      Nevill Road Junior School 

    Parent Newsletter – 17.6.22 

                                                  

Dear Families, 

Welcome back to a new and very busy half term! Please see the diary 

dates below for all the information about events taking place over the 

next 6 weeks. We are very excited to be inviting parents back in to school 

to see all the amazing work that has been taking place in school.  

This week we had a visit from Tim Bowman the Director of Education for 

Stockport, who came to see our new library and our lovely school. He was 

very impressed with our children’s beautiful handwriting and enthusiasm 

for learning. As usual I was super proud! 

Please also see the fantastic article that has been written by I love Bramhall 

https://ilovecommunities.com/bramhall/nevill-road-junior-school-new-library/ 

Our Curriculum 

It’s not long until Performance Club will be presenting Mary Poppins. 

Next week Year 2 and the rest of the school will be able to watch the 

dress rehearsals and information about how to purchase tickets has 

been sent out this week. I had the absolute pleasure of meeting all of 

Year 2 this morning and can’t wait to welcome to the Junior school in 

September. Our transition activities start today with the reading buddy 

project!  

Year 6 have had a brilliant day today, taking part in art and dance workshops. They have also been 

rehearsing for their show which will take place at the end of the term. Yesterday, Year 4 went on a 

visit to the Dewa Museum in Chester, where they had the opportunity to walk around the 

streets as if they were real Roman soldiers. Next 

week Year 3 will be going on their adventure to 

Bolton Museum to find out more about Ancient 

Civilisations.  

Well done to Lucy, who spent her time after 

school to collect litter from her local play park 

due to learning about the importance of not 

littering in school. What a fantastic ambassador 

for our school! 

You may be aware that the Government have recently published a ‘green paper’ which focuses on 

the SEND and alternative provision system in England. If you would like to be involved in the 

consultation process and share your thoughts on their proposals, please use the link below: 

https://consult.education.gov.uk/send-review-division/send-review-2022/ 

https://ilovecommunities.com/bramhall/nevill-road-junior-school-new-library/
https://consult.education.gov.uk/send-review-division/send-review-2022/


Keeping our Children Safe 

Dog on school grounds - as much as we love dogs and puppies we are not allowed to have them on 

school premises, this includes them being carried. Adults and children may have severe allergies, 

children can get overexcited and overwhelm even the nicest natured dog and we cannot have any 

dog going to the toilet on school grounds. Thank you for your understanding.  

Sunny Days – please can we ask (on sunny days) that parents apply sunscreen to their 

child before school and send children in with a sun hat so they can safely enjoy the 

nice weather. We also recommend that they bring in a water bottle to ensure that 

they stay hydrated (water only please). 

Bikes and scooters – we are a growing school and at the end of the day we have a large number of 

children and adults using the school grounds. Please be reminded that riding scooter and bikes can 

be dangerous, particularly with little ones around. Whilst we don’t want to discourage travelling to 

school in this way, we do ask that parents and children dismount from their vehicles as they enter 

the grounds. We will need to ask individuals to refrain from using vehicles if this request is not 

followed. 

Use of outdoor equipment – Please be reminded that once the Infant children have been passed on 

to their adult, they are no longer in schools care. Therefore we ask that children are supervised on 

the outdoor equipment at the Junior school, at all times to ensure that no accidents take place. 

Many thanks for your support in keeping our children safe. 

Sports News 

Congratulations to our boy’s football teams – both won their games against Moorfield Primary 

School. The A Team 3 – 1 and the B Team 5 – 3. All of the children who took part showed excellent 

teamwork and respect towards each other. The ice lollies at the end were very much appreciated!  

 

 

 

 

 

 

Have a good weekend and enjoy the sunshine! 

Kind regards 

 Mrs Cliff 

 

 

 

Together Everyone Achieves More 



Diary Dates – Summer 2 

Monday 20th June – 3G Visit to Bolton Museum 

         - Y4 Parent open afternoon 2.30pm 

Tuesday 21st June – 3P Visit to Bolton Museum  

                                   - Y5 Parent open afternoon 2.30pm  

Wednesday 22nd June – Class photos 

Thursday 23rd June – 3OT visit to Bolton Museum 

Friday 24th June – Y3/4 Sports morning 9.15am – 10.30am (parents welcome) 

                               - Y5/6 Sports morning 10.45am – 12.00pm (parents welcome) 

WB Monday 27th June - Y6 Millie’s Trust First Aid Training – 6B 

Monday 27th June – Mary Poppins 2.00pm – 3.00pm (Performance Club) 

Tuesday 28th June – Y6 Parent open afternoon 2.30pm  

Wednesday 29th June – Y3 Parent open afternoon 2.30pm  

                                        - Mary Poppins 6.00pm – 7.00pm (Performance Club) 

Thursday, 30th June – Y6 Millies Trust First Aid Training, 6H & 6C 

Thursday, 7th July – Y6 High School Transition Day 

Friday, 1st July – Wrong Trousers Day 

Friday, 8th July – Non-Uniform – Summer Fair Gift Donations 

Monday 11th July – Wednesday 13th July – Y6 Conway Residential 

Monday 11th July am / Tuesday 12th July pm – Y2 Transition sessions 

Wednesday 13th July – Y2 Parent information session / meet the teacher - 5pm 

Friday, 15th July – Non Uniform – Summer Fair - Bring a Bottle 

Saturday, 16th July – 1.00pm Summer Fair 

Tuesday 19th July – Open Evening 3.30pm – 5.30pm (meet new teachers) 

Wednesday 20th July – Y2/3 Transition disco (Junior School) 5.00pm – 6.30pm 

Tuesday 19th July / Thursday 21st July – Y3, Y4, Y5 Transition afternoon / morning. 

Thursday 21st July – Year 6 Show 2.00pm & 6.00pm 

Friday, 22nd July – School Reports going out 

Monday 25th July / Tuesday 26th July – Y3, Y4, Y5 SEND review meetings 

Tuesday 26th July – Year 6 Party 6.00pm – 7.30pm 

Wednesday 27th July – Y6 Leavers Assembly (2.30pm) / End of Term 



 

 


